
NATIONAL GUARD BUREAU 
111 SOUTH GEORGE MASON DRIVE 

ARLINGTON VA  22204-1373 

ARNG-HRH (RN 600-8-19c) 26 May 2021 

MEMORANDUM FOR The Adjutants General of the States, Territories, Puerto Rico, the 
Commanding General of the District of Columbia and the T10 AGR Enlisted Force 

SUBJECT: Extension of Consolidated Exceptions to Policy Concerning Army National 
Guard (ARNG) Enlisted Promotions During the Coronavirus (COVID-19) Outbreak 
(PPOM# 21-033) 

1. References:

a. Headquarters Department of the Army, memorandum (Request Extension to Policy
Concerning Enlisted Promotion During the Coronavirus (COVID-19) Outbreak), 24 May 
2021    

b. Army Regulation 600-8-19 (Enlisted Promotions and Reductions)

c. National Guard Bureau, ARNG-HRH memorandum (Revised Consolidated
Exceptions to Policy Concerning Army National Guard (ARNG) Enlisted Promotions 
During the Coronavirus (COVID-19) Outbreak (PPOM# 21-008)), 11 February 2021 

2. The ARNG G1, in accordance with (IAW) 1a,  authorizes the extension of reference 1c 
to minimize delayed promotion eligibility due to travel and training restrictions 
established to protect the force and preserve readiness as a result of COVID-19.

3. The effective date of the promotion is the date a Soldier meets all requirements for 
pin-on IAW reference 1b. The date of an approved exception is the date of rank for any 
Soldier granted an exception in accordance with this policy. Retroactive effective date is 
not authorized.

4.  This updated policy guidance, unless rescinded or superseded, expires on 31 May 
2022. 

5. The point of contact is MAJ Luis E. Moralesrodriguez, Chief, Enlisted Branch, DSN
327-3296, or (703) 607-3299 or email at luis.e.moralesrodriguez.mil@mail.mil.

GILBERT S. MORALES, JR 
 Chief, Personnel Policy Division 
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